Fayetteville High School

2003 Senior Bulletin

It is the time of year when the calendar is full of activities related to the celebration of our graduating class.  The information in this bulletin will be helpful in planning participation in the events during May 2003.

April 28:
Seniors pick up exemption forms from Attendance Office.

May 1:

This is the due date for all library material checked out by seniors.  All fines must be paid 

prior to graduation.

May 2:

All exemption forms due by 3:45 to the Attendance Office.

May 2:
An awards assembly will be held at 10:00 a.m. in the FHS Auditorium.  Students receiving awards and their parents will be invited to attend this assembly.

May 12:
Honors Night at Walton Arts Center begins at 7:00 p.m.  All students receiving scholarships will be notified in advance and are requested to attend.  Students are asked to dress appropriately:  T-shirts, shorts, athletic shoes, and baseball caps are inappropriate.  Casual dress attire is preferred:  shirts with collars, khaki pants, dress pants, dresses.  A reception for National Merit Scholarship recipients and their parents will be at 6:00 p.m. in the Walton Arts Center courtyard

May 9:

Final day for seniors not taking exams

May 12, 13, 14:
Final exams for those who are not exempt.  Proctors in the cafeteria will give all senior finals.  Seniors may not be in the building at any time except to take a scheduled test.  You are to enter the cafeteria by the entrance from the 1300 hall or the entrance from the stairs in the 2500 hall.


SENIOR TEST SCHEDULE:


Monday, May 12, 2003


4th  Period Test
8:00-9:30


5th  Period Test
9:35-11:05


Tuesday, May 13, 2003


2nd  Period Test
8:00-9:30


3rd  Period Test
9:35-11:05


Wednesday, May 14, 2003


0  Period Test
8:00-9:30


1st  Period Test
9:35-11:05


6th  Period Test
12:30-2:00

May 15:
Make-up day for senior finals.  All textbook and supplemental instructional supplies must be returned to teachers.  All book and other fines and fees  must be paid prior to graduation.

May 16:
Senior failure list is due in the counseling office by 8:00 a.m.

May 16:
Practice for graduation will be at 11:00 a.m. in Barnhill Arena.  Park at the high school.  DO NOT park at the U of A, or you will be towed.  Meet in front of the graduation stage to wait for instructions.

May 17:
FHS Graduation Ceremony at Barnhill Arena begins at 3:00 p.m.  Graduating seniors are to be in the designated area at 2:00 p.m.  It is ESSENTIAL that seniors bring an index card with their name printed in large letters.  Seniors must wear cap, gown and tassel in order to walk across the stage to receive a diploma.  For girls, pants are acceptable, but no blue jeans.  Dresses must be shorter than the graduation gown.  Boys must wear a dress shirt and tie (no T-shirts or golf shirts).  Sneakers are not allowed. Students who violate dress code or play pranks, or behave in a manner that distracts from the graduation ceremony will not be allowed to walk during graduation.  Leave purses or other handheld accessories at home or with parents/friends.  If students do not abide by the dress code, they will not be allowed to participate in the ceremony.  Only handicapped seating will be reserved.  Contact the main office (444-3050, Ext. 100) to make these arrangements.   Those requiring handicapped accessibility should enter by west doors for accessibility to floor.  Diplomas will be available for students to pick up at the high school on Monday, June 16, 2003.  Fines, book fees, calculators, and other equipment must be paid prior to graduation, or diplomas will be held at the high school until payment has been made.


Seniors are asked to remember that rehearsal and graduation are school functions.  All school rules and regulations concerning drug and alcohol use, dress code, etc. apply just as they would during a normal school day.


PARKING AT BARNHILL:  Due to construction around Barnhill, no cars are allowed to park in the area.  Buses will be available from the high school parking lots to the front entrance of Barnhill.  Drop off for any handicap visitors will be available at the south side entrance of Barnhill.  A map of the bus route is attached to this bulletin.

May 17:
Project Graduation:  This is an alcohol/drug free celebration for FHS seniors.  Seniors may purchase a ticket from Dr. Williams in advance.  This entitles them to prizes and cash awards.  Seniors must have a ticket and register at the U of A HPER Complex (south door facing Barnhill Arena) between 9:00 and 9:30 p.m.  The event begins at 9:00 p.m. and ends at 3:00 a.m.  Seniors are required to stay all night until the prizes and raffle are completed.  Food will be served and there will be a casino, bungee run, sumo wrestling, bouncing box, basketball, racquetball, and many other activities to choose from.  For more information, contact Dr. Tom Williams at 444-3050, Ext. 114.

Other items of interest:

· Report cards can be picked up in the main office starting June 16, 2003.

· Final transcripts will not automatically be sent.  You must fill out a request and pay the $2.00 fee in the main office.

· There will be some special recognition accessories worn at Commencement.  National Merit Finalists will wear a gold tassel on their cap.  Distinguished Honor Graduates will wear a white cord, high honor graduates will wear a silver cord, and honor graduates will wear a lavender cord.   A stole will designate Honor Society members.  An asterisk in the graduation program will designate all honor graduates.  All students with a 3.0 or higher and who have met honor graduation requirements will have a gold honors seal on their diploma.

Well, it is that time of the year!!!  They really are going to graduate, aren’t they?  Why do Dads handle this better than Moms... 

       
 I know that it is very busy, but I was wondering if you might help with a PTO project. It is easy and can be done from your own home.  We are collecting recipes for a FHS cookbook.  Would you or your practically grown-up child like to send us a recipe to put in it?  Like what is their favorite dish?  Would you mind jotting it down with your name (or your child's name) We need: 

    




 the name of the dish 

    




 number of servings it provides

     




ingredients

    




 directions 

Could you also include your phone number in case we have any questions?  Your may send it to school with your child (do you trust them yet?) and ask them to turn it in to the PTO box at the office or you can e-mail it to RossBoss2@aol.com.  If you e-mail them, PLEASE put PTO or recipe in the subject box or it will not be opened.  I know it is a busy time, but we hope you will consider contributing to our cookbook.  It would be nice to pass their favorite recipe(s) on to others.  Send as many as you like.

   
 Thanks so much for your consideration.  

Catherine Ross
